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PHOTO OF THE MONTH  

   LABUE has chosen to go to the Grand Cayman Islands, East End for the 2011 warm 
water trip.  On November 9, 2010, during the General Membership Meeting, we will be 
having a guest speaker from the tourism board give a presentation on this beautiful des-
tination.  Whether you intend on joining the Club for next yearôs trip, or you just love 
beautiful places, this presentation is one you wonôt want to miss.   
    Our December 14, 2010, meeting is also just around the corner.  We will again be 
playing the ñSteal-a-Giftò game, which has always been great fun.  Clear your calendar 
now and check this spot out in the December newsletter for more details.  
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   The LABUE Dive/Camp weekend at 
Leo Carrillo State Beach was a fun 

filled weekend thanks to all the par-
ticipants, fellow campers and people 
that just showed up. The weather 
could not have been better, a warm 
southern California 88 degrees.  The 
campgrounds, campsites and rest-

rooms were clean and the abun-
dance of trees provided plenty of 
shade.  I arrived early Friday after-
noon only to discover that Charles 
Heath beat me there.  Richard Rice 
and Ron Reed came soon afterwards.  
Dangil Jones, Sharlen Campbell and 

their significant others were also 
some Friday arrivals.  DonCosta, 
Doralyn and Starletta DuPois showed 
up in a huge RV. How nice.  By sun-
down, a number of people had ar-
rived and all of the sites were occu-
pied by nightfall.  As usual, we 

started laughing and joking and cut-
ting up around the campfire.  This 
went on until wee hours of the night.  
It was all good.     

kicked our way out and dove through 
a kelp bed approximately 75 yards 

from the beach.  We saw plenty of 
lobsters and crabs. Our deepest point 
was around 40 feet and our bottom 
time was about 45 to 50 minutes.  It 
was a safe, relaxing and comfortable 
dive. Thatôs how we like to do it. 

   For the rest of the day, people 
spent time riding their bikes, walking 
around the park and sitting on the 
beach.  By Saturday afternoon, The 

Linaresô showed up.  Pam, Johnnie, 
Joe  and Juanita, and a bunch of 
other people showed up and started 

Continued on page 4 

people to these activities at an early 
age in order to sustain this sport in 
our community, we also recognize that 
it takes LABUE Members who are ex-
tremely dedicated and willing to lead 
this effort on our behalf.  In addition, 
from a practical standpoint, there are 
liability concerns associated with get-
ting youth involved in scuba certifica-
tion programs.  LABUE Members can 
encourage young people to get certi-
fied; however, unless their parents or 

other family members are certified 
divers, what member would be willing 
to accept responsibility for them as a 
dive buddy?  Furthermore, how many 
parents are going to trust their childôs 
life with an adult dive buddy that is 
not a relative or trusted friend during 

an ocean dive?  How can LABUE de-
velop an effective youth program that 
will generate future divers and avoid 
the challenges we have faced in the 
past?  I think there are a number of  

Continued on page 3 

tennis clubs, and golf organizations 
have been involved in such programs 
for many years.  Without active 
youth programs, participation in 
these sports would surely decline and 

even disappear in our communities, 
as current participants grow older 
and become less active.   Over the 
past 14 years, it has been a chal-
lenge for LABUE to create and sus-
tain an effective Youth SCUBA pro-
gram.  Although our Bylaws provide 

for a Youth Committee to introduce 
and promote the sport of scuba div-
ing among young people in our com-
munity, our results have been mixed.  
At various times in the past, we have 
had youth involved in LABUE and 
adult members interested in this 

leading this effort.  We have been 
involved in swimming programs, as 
well as successfully encouraging 
young members become certified 
divers.  While all of us recognize the 
importance of introducing young 

 

   Recreational clubs like LABUE have 
an obligation to introduce and sustain 
their sport in our community by sup-
porting programs dedicated to young 
people.  4 Seasons Ski Club, various 

   Bright and early Saturday morning, 
the sun was shining, the birds were 

chirping and the mighty LABUE dive 

club began emerging from their re-

spective tents.  Not really.  Every-
body was tired and slow getting out 
of their tents.  Aside from that, the 
warm sun and tree-covered camp-
grounds were very serene and crisp 
to wake up to. It wasnôt until 11 
oôclock did we make our way out to 

the beach for our dive.  The water 
temperature was 68 degrees and 
visibility ranged from 10 to 20 ft.  
Richard, DonCosta, Sharlen and I 
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ways we can accomplish this.   
   For many years our Discover Scuba 

Program has introduced both adults 
and young people to scuba diving.  
After participants learn about scuba 
during a brief classroom session, they 
have the opportunity to try out scuba 
equipment on a shallow dive under 
the close supervision of a dive instruc-
tor. They experience what it is like to 
breathe underwater, providing a pre-
view of the underwater world avail-
able only thru scuba diving.  Discover 

Scuba has been the first step and the 
inspiration for many to pursue dive 
certification and our continued sup-
port of this program could be an im-

portant part of our Youth Program.  
   Our participation in community 
events such as the Compton Air Fair 
provides another effective platform to 
spur interest in scuba diving and in-
spire young people to pursue the 

BOAT DIVING?  

"If you decide to sign up for a boat 
dive and you want a LABUE dive 
buddy, please contact DonCosta Sea-
well at 909-593-1877 or don-
costa1@msn.com with your trip de-
tails and he will convey that informa-
tion to the club so that anyone who 
desires to join you will be aware."  

LABUE HOLIDAY DINNER SCHEDULED FOR DECEMBER 4TH  

   Please SAVE THE DATE! December 
4, 2010, LABUE will host a holiday 
dinner at Truxton's American Bistro, 
8611 Truxton Avenue, Los Angeles, 
California 90045, (310) 417-8789.  It 
promises to be a fun night of fellow-
ship and holiday cheer.  Tickets are 
$30 per person with no host 
bar.  Tickets are now available for 
purchase.  All tickets must be pur-
chased in advance; there will be no 
tickets available at the door. Contact 
any Debora Ewing, Richard Rice, De-
nise Barker or DonCosta Seawell for 
tickets.  The menu includes a choice 
of prime rib, salmon or chicken as the 

sport in the future. The main focus of 
this annual event has been to inspire 

youth within the South Central Los 
Angeles Area to pursue careers in 
aviation and other rewarding profes-
sions, and to showcase recreational 
organizations in the Los Angeles area 
such as LABUE.  LABUE 
volunteers staffing this 
event over the last 3 
years can attest to the 
interest and excitement 
generated in the young 
people visiting our dis-
play.  

   LABUEôs involvement 
as an advocate of 
NOAAôs Aquarius pro-
gram is another exam-
ple of ways that LABUE 
can inspire youth and 
introduce them to scuba diving with-

out assuming the responsibilities of 
youth dive training programs. This 
program brings the science of ocean 
conservation and the underwater 
world to schoolchildren during live 
internet broadcasts allowing them to 
communicate directly with diver -

scientists living in an underwater sea 
laboratory.  NOAA has specifically tar-
geted African-American and Latino 
students as recipients of this cutting 
edge program. 
   LABUE has the opportunity to pro-

vide a valuable introduction to scuba 
and inspiration to a new generation of 

Youth considering options for recrea-
tional sports.  If it is impractical to 
develop and maintain actual scuba 
certification and dive programs for 
young people, perhaps it is worth-

while to consider pro-
grams designed to in-
troduce, educate, and 
inspire them to consider 
scuba as an option 
when they are older. 
   LABUE Member Joe 
Windolph is currently 

researching additional 
ways that LABUE can 
participate in programs 
to get young people 
involved in the sport. 
We are currently ex-

ploring possible LABUE participation in 

educational programs sponsored by 
the California African-American His-
tory Museum, Natural History Mu-
seum, public libraries, the Boy Scouts, 
and others. If you have any ideas or 
know of any existing programs that 
we might consider, feel free to share 

them with Joe or me.  
   Give me a call or send me an email 
(labue@sbcglobal.net) to share your 
thoughts on how to make LABUE a 
better dive club and to let me know 
how you can help us in these efforts.  

òLABUEõs involve-
ment as an advocate of  
NOAAõs Aquarius 

program is another ex-
ample of  ways that la-
bue can inspire youth 
amd introduce them to 
scuba diving...ó 

main course.  The program promises 
to be exciting.   There will be fabulous 
door prizes award throughout the 
evening. 
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